
September 26, 2018 
 
 
 
 
Honorable Members of the County of San Luis Air Pollution Control Board: 
 
 
Thank you for considering my application for Public Member alternate to the APCD 
Hearing Board.  I apologize that a medical procedure prevents me from being present 
today. 
 
I have lived on the Central Coast since retiring nine years ago, and love the relaxed 
pace of life, natural beauty and wonderful air quality.  I am applying for this position to 
contribute a small way to the protection of those resources while balancing the need to 
accommodate growth.  Population growth, the spread of development and new 
technologies will inevitably result in pressure on our County and create conflicts with 
existing rules and practices that the Hearing Board will be called upon to resolve.  I 
believe my fifteen years with the County of San Diego Air Pollution Control District give 
me the necessary technical knowledge to understand the issues, while my more recent 
experience of two terms on the SLO County Grand Jury have sharpened my critical 
thinking skills and my ability to work collaboratively to reach, fair comprehensive 
decisions. I would be pleased to serve at your pleasure. 
 
 
 
 Thank you for your consideration.    

 

 

Charles Spagnola 
Charles “Chuck” Spagnola 
Morro Bay 
 




